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HHW Roundtable October 22, 2018 Meeting Minutes
Kent County Recycling and Education Center
Attendees:

	Cindy Foster
Kalamazoo HHW Center 
	Jon Tulman 
Washtenaw SWC
	Kate Neese
Clinton WMC

	Megan Kretz 
Kent County DPW
	Rosemary Graham
Allegan SWC
	Jerry Maxson
Saginaw EHS

	Christine Grossman
DEQ
	Will Garcia
Washtenaw Intern
	Emilly Hickmott
Van Buren CD

	Mike Allen
Ingham EHRS
	Rene Franco
Ingham EHRS
	Bob Granger
Coldwater BPU

	Chad Rakocy
Coldwater BPU
	  Amy Lafferty – unable to attend
DEQ
	


1. Welcome to Emilly Hickmott – new recycling coordinator for the Van Buren Conservation District, Bob Granger – Facility Manager of Coldwater Board of Public Utilities and Chad Rakocy – Facilities Technician at Coldwater BPU who attended for first time.
2. Thank you to Megan Kretz for hosting the meeting and giving us a tour of the facility. 
3. Program Updates
a. Kalamazoo County – Cindy Foster  
i. Continued increase in participation and chemicals collected. Electronics numbers have declined somewhat.
ii. Had 850-gallon oil tank cleaned out by Stoddard and Sons – sludge at bottom was preventing use of total capacity of tank; Stoddard pumps oil and antifreeze tanks regularly and takes used oil filters for Kalamazoo. 
iii. Shared 3rd Quarter 2018 report.
b. Washtenaw County – Jon Tulman and Will Garcia
i. Also continued increase in participation – one collection up 40% from last year.
ii. More schools participating in recycling program this year.
iii. Solid Waste Plan is now complete and in DEQ’s hands.
iv. Uses Matthews 25 Ministries to recycle latex paint.
v. Working on Zero Waste Washtenaw program
c. Saginaw County – Jerry Maxson
i. Most involved in Clean Sweep and Unwanted Medication Takeback programs.
ii. Mid-Michigan Waste Authority continues to host Special Waste Drop Off Days during Spring, Summer and Fall months such as Tech Tuesdays and Paint Wednesdays as well as some All in One Drop-Off days. 
d. Kent County – Megan Kretz
i. 75% increase in pounds collected in 2017 and headed towards that for 2018 – changed location of one site – now more visible from the road. 
ii. Tire collections – went from 200-300 per event to 2,000 tires per event.
iii. Plans for permanent HHW facility still in the works – will be in same area as this recycling center.
iv. Current HHW collections are done in conjunction with township clean up days.
v. Trying to get a mobile unit that incinerates explosives so they can accept them at their HHW events. Some unspent ammunition had ended up in the recycling facility and went off while going through the recycling line. Fortunately no one injured.
vi. Have 30 police stations accepting medications. 
e. Van Buren County – Emilly Hickmott
i. Pounds of paint collected up 50%; they collect both latex and oil-based paint through e-Paint.
ii. Updated their recycling guidance documents.
f. Clinton County – Kate Neese 
i. Tire collections went from 2 to 5 full trailers; had a lot of huge agricultural tires.
ii. Overall number of participants are down but weights are way up.
g. Allegan County – Rosemary Graham
i. Recently switched from ATR to Valley City for electronics recycling. 
ii. She has also had many inquiries regarding tractor tires and said the going recycling rate is $75-$100 each.
h. DEQ – Christine Grossman
i. Christine sent emails out on 10/22 covering all of her update information that I had in my notes – and many things I missed – please let me know if you did not receive her emails.
ii. [bookmark: _GoBack]DEQ was able to fund an emergency HHW collection for Houghton County residents (who did not have access to a regular HHW program) using emergency response funds. Houghton experienced catastrophic rain and flooding this June leaving their county in a “state of disaster”.  
iii. Christine had us go to the DEQ Drug Disposal Map with our phones and try out the website. A link to the website and the promotional fliers was also included in her update email.
4. DEQ Recycled Material Market Directory/Recycling Directory update 
a. Amy Lafferty was unable to join us for the meeting, but her update is attached. Feel free to contact her at laffertya@michigan.gov  with questions.  
5. Alkaline batteries  
a. At least one program stopped collecting them.
b. Another program discovered the contractor was landfilling 80% of their batteries so they started sending them to a separate vendor that guaranteed they would be recycled. 
c. Some programs just send them through regular HHW vendor. 
d. All battery collecting can be labor intensive if required to sort by chemistry and tape leads on any lithium batteries.
6. Tour of Kent County Recycling and Education Facility
a. MRF was in full operation during facility tour; majority of staff on the lines are in work release program from correctional facility.
b. Able to produce 75 bales/day; propane tanks in recycling loads have caused explosions in baler so they are posting educational materials at places that sell and exchange tanks.
c. Black/opaque bags of materials received at MRF have to go in the trash – too risky to contaminate the employees/line with hazardous or infectious materials.
d. Check out http://www.reimaginetrash.org for Kent County’s vision for diverting 90% of trash away from landfills by 2030, additional information about the Recycling facility and a short video tour under the “Facilities” tab. The video is slightly outdated as they have since added a second optical scanner and a cardboard screen. 
7. Future meeting:
Monday, March 18, 2019 - Kalamazoo County Household Hazardous Waste Center
Topics will include:
· Any counties, besides Kalamazoo, accept materials from out-of-county/non-participating residents for a fee?
· Tour of HHW facility

 
image1.jpeg




